February 6, 2004

Mr. Joe Hutchison

Deputy Executive Secretary

Teachers’ Retirement System

of the State of Kentucky

479 Versailles Road

Frankfort, KY  40601-3800

Actuarial Impact – 04 RS BR 1429 – Pension Only

HB 391

Dear Joe:

As requested, we have prepared an actuarial analysis of the impact of 04 RS BR 1429 on the Kentucky Teachers’ Retirement System.

Section 1.(7) of the bill retains the requirement that a member retiring prior to the end of a school year must be separated from service for a period of at least three months before returning to work on a part-time basis for any employer.  However, the bill would allow a member retiring prior to the end of a fiscal year to return to work for any employer on a part-time basis at the beginning of the school year starting in the fiscal year subsequent to the fiscal year in which the member retired without any specific break-in-service requirement.  No forfeiture of retirement benefits is required by this amendment to the current statute.  In its current form, the bill would allow a member to retire June 1 and return to work July 1 with the same district or any district in the state that might have a school year beginning July 1.

The estimated cost to the pension plan of this proposed legislation is 0.88% of payroll.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Macdonald

Principal, Consulting Actuary
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